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PEMBROKE PLANNING BOARD MINUTES 

 MONDAY, MARCH 23, 2020  

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Rebecca Coletta (Chairman) (present by remote participation). 

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Andrew Wandell (Vice-Chairman), Thomas Irving (Clerk), John Scholl, 

Daniel Taylor, Daniel Smith, Jr., and James Noone. 

OTHERS PRESENT: Matthew Heins (Planning Board Assistant). 

Chairman Rebecca Coletta called the Office of the Planning Board by telephone. She opened and 

closed the meeting by stating the following: 

“This is Rebecca Coletta, Chair of the Planning Board. It is Monday, March 23, 2020, just after 6:30 

pm, and I am officially opening this meeting of the Planning Board. Because town hall is closed due to 

the coronavirus, also known as covid-19, this meeting is being convened for the sole purpose of 

continuing all the items on the agenda. I am calling town hall by telephone. The only people present 

in this meeting, whether physically or remotely, are myself and the Planning Board Assistant 

Matthew Heins. All the items on tonight’s agenda are being continued to the same times on May 4, 

2020. The items continued include the public hearing for the Site Plan at 715-737 Washington Street, 

the public hearing for the new version of the Site Plan at 240 & 258 Oak Street per the land court 

order, and the public hearing for the Site Plan at 50 Mattakeesett Street. The other items on the 

agenda are also being continued, and will be reflected on the agenda to be posted for that meeting 

to take place on May 4, 2020. With that being the only business before us this evening, I now 

officially close this meeting.” 

Respectfully submitted, 

Matthew Heins, Planning Board Assistant 


